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Illinois Urges Motor Carriers to Stay Up to Date on Safety Protocols 
and Registration 

Springfield, IL – The Illinois Commerce Commission (ICC) and the state of Illinois are reminding 
interstate motor carriers to keep our highways safe and apply for a 2024 Unified Carrier Registration 
(UCR). According to a Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration analysis, carriers with UCR or 
similar violations are more likely to be involved in crashes and likely to have other violation types.  

“An unregistered truck is an unsafe one,” said ICC Police Commander and UCR Plan Board Member 
Ryan Nance. “Keeping trucking companies up to date on their registration is a key component of the 
ICC’s trucking enforcement efforts and an essential part of keeping Illinois’ highways safe for all who 
travel on them.”  

The ICC is the regulatory agency responsible for registering nearly 38,000 interstate motor carriers 
operating in Illinois for UCR each year and routinely conducts enforcement details and audits to ensure 
trucking and highway safety. 

Earlier this month, ICC police partnered with the Illinois Secretary of State and Illinois Department of 
Transportation to conduct a three-day enforcement near a heavily traveled area of I-80 in Rock Island. 
The agencies conducted 60 stops, where ICC police issued 43 administrative citations for various 
violations, including operating without authority, equipment violations, overweight vehicles, and 
improper driver credentials, among other infractions. Additionally, the Illinois Secretary of State 
required 10 unlicensed trucks to complete registrations on the spot, after they were found to be 
operating without the proper Illinois registrations.  
 
Similar ICC Police enforcements have taken place in Clark, Cook, Iroquois, Ogle, Lawrence, Massac, 
Monroe, White, and Winnebago Counties throughout the year. 

Motor carriers are encouraged to register for their 2024 UCR here. All trucks that have interstate 
operations must register for the federal UCR system before Jan. 1, 2024. Due to a revenue cap 
established in the UCR Act, increased registration compliance also lowers fees for the trucking 
industry.  
 
About the Illinois Commerce Commission 
 
The Illinois Commerce Commission (ICC) is a quasi-judicial body made up of five 
Commissioners.  Through its Public Utility Program, the Commission oversees the provision of adequate, 
reliable, efficient and safe utility services at the least possible cost to Illinois citizens served by electric, 
natural gas, telecommunications, water and sewer public utility companies.  Through its Transportation 
Regulatory Program, the Commission oversees public safety and consumer protection programs with 
regard to intrastate commercial motor carriers of general freight, household goods movers, relocation 
towers, safety towers, personal property warehouses and repossession agencies. The Commission’s Rail 
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Safety Program also inspects and regulates the general safety of railroad tracks, facilities and equipment 
in the state.  
 
To learn more about the Commission, its offices and bureaus, click here. If you are a consumer who 
needs help resolving a utility dispute call 800-524-0795 or file an online complaint here.  For a complaint 
related to transportation, call 217-782-6448. 
 
Follow the Illinois Commerce Commission on social media @ILCommerceComm 
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